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NIRB File No.: 15EN009 

 

December 21, 2023 

 

Mark Gibson 

Tundra Copper Corp. 

Chief Operating Officer 

World Trade Center, 654-999 Canada Place 

Vancouver, BC, V6C 3E1 

 

Sent via email: info@kaizendiscovery.com  

 

RE: Request for Annual Report for Tundra Copper Corp.’s “Coppermine” Project 

 
 

Dear Mark Gibson: 

 

The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) has not received Tundra Copper Corp.’s 

Annual Report for the “Coppermine” for the 2022 reporting period.  According to the Monitoring 

and Reporting Requirements conditions contained in the NIRB’s Screening Decision Report, dated 

July 7, 2015, for the Coppermine Project Proposal, Tundra Copper Corp. is required to submit an 

Annual Report to the NIRB no later than January 19, 2024. 

  

Tundra Copper Corp. is advised to review the Monitoring and Reporting Requirements condition 

issued within the Screening Decision Report (attached) for the preparation and submission of its 

Annual Report.   

 

Please submit the Annual Report for 2022 no later than January 19, 2024, to the NIRB at 

info@nirb.ca or through the online public registry at www.nirb.ca.  

 

All documents received and pertaining to this project proposal can be accessed from the NIRB’s 

online public registry at www.nirb.ca/project/124259. 

 

If you have any questions or require further clarification, please contact the undersigned at (867) 

983-4616 or femingak@nirb.ca. 
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Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Francis Emingak 

Technical Advisor I 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 

Enclosure (1):  Screening Decision Report, NIRB File No.: 15EN009 (July 7, 2015) 

 

cc: Richard Dwyer, Nunavut Water Board 

 Wynter Kuliktana, Kitikmeot Inuit Association 

 Tracey McCaie, Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 

 


